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Anderson 
Repeater Club, Inc.       

          May, 2023 
 
Our regular Club meeting is Tuesday, May 2, 7:00PM at the EOC Training Room.  Please plan to 
attend.  In addition to our regular meeting agenda we will have a Technical Session on an 
“Octopi Rig with a pi and 4” display” built by Greg, W9ALC. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Our equipment auction in March was another success.  Thanks to the 16 members who offered 
59 bids on the 13 lots of equipment that was donated to the Clubs.  Our total received was 
$535.00.  One-Half goes into our Treasury, and the other half goes into the Treasury of the 
Madison County Amateur Radio Club.  The $267.50 is equivalent to 13 yearly memberships.  
Our thanks to the families of members who donate their equipment to the clubs after they 
become Silent Keys. 
 
We have received membership applications from Kevin Wycoff, KD9TXI, Walter Hestand, 
KD9VVK and Ray Stankewitz, AG6TH.  All are temporary members until our membership 
vote at this meeting.  We welcome them and appreciate their interest in and support of our Club. 
 
I’m sorry to report that Wanda Smith, KB9WJ, became a Silent Key on February 23, 2023.  
Wanda was the XYL of long time member Gene, KB9WI.  Wanda supported the Club activities 
with Gene and whenever he went out on a StormNet observation Wanda was right there too.  
Her daughter was telling me that after Gene died Wanda would always set the handheld radio 
by her bed when the weather might be bad so that she could keep up-to-date on our observations.  
This is a good example of why it’s important for us to keep our reports coming…..Others are 
listening.  We will miss Wanda. 
 
Our March VE Test session had 3 candidates resulting in 2 upgrades.  Darwin, N9LYJ and 
Tony, KD9PZR upgraded to General.  Congratulations to our members on their next step in the 
hobby.  At the April session we had 7 candidates resulting in 5 new Technicians and 1 upgrade to 
General.  Congratulations to Don, W9BLY who upgraded to General.  We also welcome Jeff, 
AK9JS, who received his VE Certification and has joined our VE Team. 
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Although our club focuses primarily upon VHF and UHF repeater activities most of our members 
are General or above licensees and are also active on HF.  There are several events/contests that 
many of us enjoy participating in.  Perhaps you will too: 
June 3-4  Museum Ships Weekend – Contact many museum ships stations (over 100 ships 
participate worldwide). 
June 3-18  Lewis & Clark Trail on the Air – Contact club stations in the 16 States that the 
trail passed thru. 
June 24-25  Field Day – This event started in 1933 and is one of the most popular in the hobby.  
The County Club always participates and welcomes everyone to come out and operate from the 
site. 
July 1-7  13 Colonies Event – Contact specific stations in each of the original 13 Colonies. 
All of these events (excluding Field Day) offer very nice certificates to confirm your participation 
and number of stations contacted.  It is a bit of a challenge, but an enjoyable time and good 
opportunity to hone your communications skills (listening and speaking). 
 
Attached to this Newsletter is information on how to use the ARRL email forwarding service.  
This is a convenient way to utilize your call as an email address that can then be forwarded to 
your preferred email address.  I’ve noticed that several members are also using their call @gmail 
or @Yahoo.  That’s an easy way to tie your call to an email also.  You might consider these 
alternatives to your conventional email for your hobby use. 
 
The video below was listed in the ARRL Indiana Section New for April 3.  If you did not take 
time to view it I believe you would find it interesting.  HF and 2 meters are demonstrated along 
with several other aspects of the hobby. 
The students from the University of Montana School of Visual and Media Arts and Montana 
PBS collaborated to produce an interesting video about ham radio. The video is a window 
into the lives and interests of a handful of Montana hams. The video might help you 
answer those questions we all get asking "what is ham radio?" You can watch the video on 
YouTube: https://youtu.be/wt5wZhC5crI 

 
Our Club is an ARRL Affiliated Club.  Our Club information is updated yearly on the ARRL web 
site so that prospective amateurs or others can find information related to our activities.  We 
have been affiliated since 1979, and one requirement is that at least one half of the membership 
are ARRL members.  That is one reason that we ask if you are an ARRL member.  If you are not 
and decide to join please let the Secretary (WA9CWE) know so that our records are accurate.  
Currently about 75% of our membership are ARRL members. 
 
See you on Tuesday, 
73, 
Steve,  WA9CWE  
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Meeting Minutes – March 7, 2023 
The meeting was called to order at 1903 by the President, Ferrin, N9VZL.  Noting that there were visitors present Ferrin asked for all 
to introduce themselves (27 at that time).  Ferrin asked that all sign the attendance sheet before they leave. 
 
New Member Application:  Ferrin offered a new member application for Anthony (Tony) Poitras, KD9PZR.  Upon a motion by 
W9GNR and second by AK9JS that he be accepted as a full member all present voted in favor.  Tony was welcomed to the Club. 
 
Approval of Minutes:  Ferrin asked if everyone received their Newsletter and if there are any corrections to the Minutes of the 
January meeting that was included.  Upon a motion by K9TZJ and second by W9GNR that they be approved as printed all present 
voted in favor. 
 
Silent Keys/Illnesses:  There were no Silent Keys reported, and Charlie, WB9KUL, is recovering from recent knee surgery. 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  Treasurer Gerald, K9GDH, reported a initial checking balance of $3,642.14, dues deposits of $340 and an 
insurance debit of $323.20 for a March balance of $3,658.74.  A motion to accept the report was made by WA9CWE and seconded by 
K9RLE.  All present voted in favor. 
 
Club Correspondence: The Secretary and Treasurer reported no correspondence received. 
 
146.82 Repeater Report:  Trustee Tom, KA9SYP, reported that it is working fine. 
 
147.09 Repeater Report:  Trustee Jeff, K9DYR, reported that it is still not working well and he hasn’t been able to get the desired 
help available to get it repaired.  Still in progress. 
 
443.350 Repeater Report:  Trustee Steve, WA9CWE, reports it is working well and is being used for the monthly net.  Everyone is 
encouraged to use it and remember that it still has a 1 minute time-out, having not been reprogrammed yet. 
 
223.860 Repeater Report:  Trustee Lynn, K9RLE, reported that it has not been repaired yet.  He has received more programming 
information from Alan but hasn’t been able to change the call or diagnose other issues yet.  We need to get Alan’s old call off it and 
put the Club call on it (W9OBH). 
 
Weather Report:  Warning Division Member Dale, KV9W, invited everyone to the Storm Spotter training next Tuesday, March 13, 
6PM at the Anderson University York Performance Center.  Bring anyone interested in severe weather.  The National Weather 
Service is predicting that this spring might have more severe activity than normal.   
 
EMA Report:  Director Jeff, K9DYR, reported that the National Weather Service weather station in Anderson that has been located at 
the City Garage is being moved to our EOC.  This is an “old technology” station that is the standard for NWS nationwide and requires 
that the data be manually recorded twice per day.  Meeting have started in preparation for a Solar Eclipse in our area on Monday, 
April 8, 2024.  This will result in a 4 minute blackout in the afternoon.  Public Safety agencies are already planning for possible traffic 
issues, etc.  The State Parks report already fully sold out of camping spaces on that date.  There is discussion of some school systems 
planning e-learning that day since it will occur as kids are getting out of school.  We may plan locally for the use of our members to 
monitor traffic or other conditions. 
 
VE Testing:  Liaison Steve, WA9CWE, reported that at the January session we had no candidates, and at the February session we had 
one new licensee (passed Tech/General), and Paula, KD9SZJ, upgraded to General.  Steve reminded everyone that the General Class 
question pool changes July 1, so if you have been studying the current group of questions you might want to test before they change. 
 
It was reported that the County Club has been conducting classes each Saturday morning, has around 5 students plus instructors and 
support members and are currently on Chapter 3 of their book.  Anyone interested is welcome to join in.  It is going well and everyone 
is having fun.  They are not teaching to the test but using test questions and then discussing how it applies to the hobby.  Even the old-
timers are refreshing their understanding of many topics. 
 
Show-And-Tell:  No one offered any.  Ferrin did mention that the Robotics Team is looking for volunteers to help with the State 
competition on April 6-8 at Anderson University.  See him if interested/available. 
 
Old Business:  None offered.  Ferrin reminded everyone to pay their 2023 dues if they have not.  The Secretary passed out 
membership certificates for those already paid. 
 
New Business:  Steve, WA9CWE, discussed the upcoming “equipment opportunity” of the equipment donated to the Club.  This is 
our 8th auction and has resulted in a very significant boost to the treasury.  Usual yearly expenses takes at least 30 member dues to 
cover them, so it’s difficult to increase the treasury to prepare for a repeater replacement or other significant expense.  Our Club has 
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seen over $4000 over the years (first one in 2014) from these sales.  He discussed how it would run like in years past and will start 
next Sunday and run thru the following Saturday. 
 
Jeff and Lynn mentioned that the EOC barn is cluttered with “stuff” that needs to be cleaned out and need a representative of each 
club to review what might be worth saving so that the rest can be disposed of or auctioned off.  Steve volunteered to represent the 
ARC. 
 
Upcoming Events:  Vice-President Gary, W9GNR, reported on upcoming events:  Every Thursday at 9AM is the communicators 
meeting at the EOC;  Every Saturday is the breakfast at 9AM at the Anderson Grill;  StormNet Training on March 14;  The UHF Net 
is on Thursday, March 16, 8PM;  VE Testing is on March 21;  The Columbus Hamfest is on April 1;  The Dayton Hamvention is April 
19-21;  The Henry Co. Hamfest is April 29;  the White River Run Communications Exercise is June 10;  Field Day is June 24-25. 
 
Lynn, K9RLE, mentioned that there is interest in investigating linking the .82 and the 443.35 repeaters for better coverage of the 
county communications.  Not certain what it would take but would like to initiate some discussion on how we might do it.  Everyone 
seemed interested. 
 
Technical Presentation:  Steve, WA9CWE, offered a presentation on Antenna Switches.  Included in the discussion/presentation was 
examples of past and present switches, desirable characteristics and the importance of each and examples of currently available 
products.  This included a discussion on the importance of proper grounding to minimize lightning damage.  Doug, N9DR, offered 
first hand information on this topic from his experience. 
 
Upon a motion by K9TZJ and AK9JS the meeting was closed at 2012.  There were 28 signed into the attendance sheet. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Steve Riley, WA9CWE,  Secretary, ARC 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



www.andersonrepeater.club 5 

 

From ARRL ARES Letter, March 15, 2023 
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